
 

 

Ankara, January 27, 2025 

To the Scholarship Committee, 

It is my pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Mr. Md Abdul Mutalib, who has been 

working as a Research and Development Intern in the Science Unit at UniV since September 2024. 

During his tenure, he has demonstrated exceptional dedication, intellectual curiosity, and a strong 

commitment to advancing research in the field of computer science and technology. Mr. Mutalib has 

been an important member of our R&D team with valuable contributions towards ongoing research 

projects. His primary responsibilities include assisting in managing activities for the R&D Unit, 

supporting research initiatives, and promoting UniV’s mission within the local community. He has also 

actively participated in the planning of intern activities and developing communication campaigns to 

enhance our outreach efforts. 

One of the notable contributions by Mr. Mutalib is to active involvement in two major projects. He has 

been working on a review paper that explores the application of machine learning techniques to 

understand and address autoimmune diseases. His analysis of complex datasets and further proposal of 

innovative solutions have been commendable. He also contributed to a project focused on assessing 

flood-induced damages and adaptation challenges in riverine communities in Sylhet, Bangladesh. His 

work has provided valuable insights into the socio-economic and environmental impacts of natural 

disasters. 

Mr. Mutalib is a very exceptional team member who combines technical skills, dedication, and the 

ability to work well with others to such an extent that he greatly furthers the developments of our team. 

He is very attentive to details, approaches challenges in a creative and enthusiastic manner. What sets 

him apart most is his genuine passion for research and innovation, especially in finding practical 

solutions to real-world problems. His commitment to making a meaningful impact through his work is 

really an inspiration and highly valued. 

I am confident that Mr. Mutalib’s skills, knowledge, and dedication will make him an excellent 

candidate for the Master’s program in Computer Science at Romanian Institution under the 

Scholarships. His ability to excel in a challenging academic environment and contribute significantly 

to the field of computer science. 

Therefore, I wholeheartedly recommend Mr. Md Abdul Mutalib for the Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

Scholarships and am confident that he will make significant contributions to your esteemed institution. 

Please feel free to contact me if you require any further information. 
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